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Dear Fellow Laboers, 7

Making Plans: After God had confirmed His will in our hearts, much of July
was spent choosing the house He wanted us to purchase, closing on our home in
Lawrenceville then packing, sorting, and donating our household goods. The
transition of the sale and purchase was all by God's design, as the new owner
allowed us to remain in our home until we closed on the new one in Florida.

Moving Day: On August 19th family and friends, including missionaries and
Old Suwanee members, began loading our household belongings onto a 26-foot
Penske truck. We are grateful for those who came to work with us to
accomplish this monumental task. Thursday August 20th, we closed on the
purchase of the house in Crestview, Florida and loaded a second Penske

truck. Friday the 21st our son Nathan, his friend Jim, Cathy, and I drove 2
trucks, the Yukon and Mazda to our new home. We were thrilled to have this
part of the move behind us.

Mind to Work: Saturday morning several members from 2 Florida churches
were ready and available to help us unload the trucks. However, we were
diverted to the emergency room due to an episode of Afib. While we were
unavailable all morning, those faithful volunteers unloaded all our belongings

into our house and a storage unit. They willingly served in the heat on our
behalf.

Mind of God: Sunday morning just after arriving at church we were once
again diverted to the emergency room due to chest pains. This was
certainly not the way we wanted to begin our new ministry. After being
admitted to the hospital overnight we had to reflect on God's will for our
lives. His ways are not our ways, but His ways are higher than our

ways. This was only the second time we had ever been admitted to the
hospital. As of now we are awaiting an ablation, to correct the Afib on
September 18th. Please pray this procedure will be successful, and we will
soon be back to our desired strength.

Ministry of Vision: Just over a year ago Pastor Mickey and Kim Muse came
together with a few families, to begin the Vision Baptist Church in East
Crestview, Florida. The ministry which began in a Hotel has since moved to a
church building, which we are renting. A building fund has been set up and

we are actively seeking property to purchase by this time next year. The people
are excited and committed to giving, working, and praying. Will you please pray
and consider giving toward this endeavor as we continue to serve the Lord by
faith? The church is growing and already supports 3 missionary families. Thank
you for praying for us as we serve God wherever He leads us to see souls saved
and Christians strengthened. We appreciate each of you who faithfully support
us financially and pray that God will richly bless your ministry.

Looking Unto Jesus,
James and Cathy Hansard
| Being confident of this very thing, that he which hatf Gegun a good
work in you will perform i until the day of Jesus Christ: @Hl 1:6




